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Dominican Sister of Adrian
Ana Feliz, OP

Ana Feliz was born in the Dominican Republic on April 27, /
1932 to a poor family. She went to primary school and paid her &

way through high school by using her talent as a seamstress. | ( .
She expressed her desire to become a sister to the Canadian l 2:.‘ *dd
Scarboro Fathers in her home town, and was referred to the %
Adrian Dominican Sisters. After talking with sisters in Santo Domingo, she began
her journey to becoming Sister Maria Josefina. The cultural change was difficult
for Ana. She ministered in Florida, Nassau, Peru, Puerto Rico and Santo Domingo
in education, and Spiritual Direction. During our Congregation gathering,
Transformations ‘89, Ana was one of the main speakers - on Contemplation. Ana
was a delightful and joyful woman, who came to the Dominican Life Center in
2010. She died there on August 23, 2019 at the age of 87 and in the 65th year of
her religious Profession. To view her obituary, please click here.
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Dominican Sister of Adrian
Carol Louise Hiller, OP

Elizabeth June Hiller, born on October 11, 1921 in Detroit,
Michigan, was an only child with a wealth of cousins. When she
received the habit, she also received the name S. Carol Louise.
Her ministry was primarily in elementary and secondary
education and as a librarian. She was generous, a lover of
nature and adventurous. After open-placement, she ministered in Alaska, as a
Librarian. Then, she was asked to write the life of Bishop Francis Gleeson, first
Bishop of Fairbanks: Gleeson, the Last Vicar Apostolic of All of Alaska was
published in 2004. At age 86, after Hurricane Katrina hit New Orleans, Carol
volunteered 6 months reorganizing the Library at St. Mary Dominican High
School, staffed by the Dominican Sisters of Peace. She died on August 24, 2019 at
the Dominican Life Center at the age of 97 and in the 77th year of her

profession. To view her obituary, please click here.

Dominican Sister of Adrian -
Sean Eileen Allgeyer, OP

Noreen Gallagher, the 10th of 12 children, was born on
September 28, 1937 in Detroit, Michigan. After graduation,
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she became an Adrian Dominican, and took the name Sean
Eileen. She had a Bachelor of Home Economics Degree and a
Master of Arts degree in Early Childhood Education. Her
sister, Therese, is also an Adrian Dominican. Sean was much
beloved by the children she taught and by their parents. This
June, Sean celebrated her Diamond Jubilee in Adrian. On
August 4th, Sean suffered serious injuries as the result of an
auto accident, and was taken to University Hospital in Ann
Arbor, Michigan where she died on August 17th, with her sister, Therese, at her
side. Sean was 81 years of age and in the 59th year of her religious profession.
To view her obituary, please click here.

Dominican Sister of Blauvelt
Kenneth Reddington, OP

Sister Kenneth Reddington, O.P., formerly Mary M.
Reddington, a member of the Sisters of St. Dominic of
Blauvelt, New York for the past 70 years died on August 25,
2019 in the St. Martin de Porres Community at St. Dominic’s
Convent, Blauvelt, N.Y. Sr. Kenneth was 88 years of age. To
view her obituary, please click here.

Dominican Sister of Blauvelt
Vincent Cirelli, OP

Sister Vincent Cirelli, O.P., formerly Elena Cirelli, a member
of the Sisters of St. Dominic of Blauvelt, New York for the
past 68 years, died on August 21, 2019 in St. Martin De
Porres Community at the Motherhouse in Blauvelt. Sister
was 91 years of age. To view her obituary, please click here.
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